
Weekly NewsleƩer 
#19   2.2.24 

Dear Cherry Orchard pupils, parents and carers,   

This week has been yet another busy one! On Monday, the children in Years 1 to 6 took delivery of their new i-
Pads and cases. It has been a privilege to watch the children and staff working together to build their skills and con-
fidence with the applicaƟon of these devices. Apple Classroom enables adults and pupils to uƟlise the hugely pow-
erful features of an iPad to support learning. I reminisced in assembly about the day in primary school when ,as a 
child, I remember the BBC computer being delivered! I am hoping this week will remain in their memories for a 
long Ɵme, too. 
  
Two of our school Advocates visited on Thursday and enjoyed a tour of the school led by the school council, and a 
discussion about the ways we embrace sustainability at the school and at home. The Advocates praised our pupils 
for being thoughƞul, informaƟve and confident – well done to the School Council team. 
  
And finally, this aŌernoon I was delighted to aƩend the ‘Rivers’ STARS Awards’, where Mrs Atkins, our Pre-school 
Lead ,was a finalist in the ‘Achievement’ award. Cherry Orchard also had a number of other staff nominated in 
each of the five categories which was brilliant. 
  
Next week, we are looking forward to the COSA non-uniform day on Friday as an end of half-term treat. £1:00 do-
naƟons to COSA will be collected at the gate. 
  
Please have a lovely weekend, 
 
 Karen Banford, Head Teacher 

 

Calendar of Events 

 Date Event 
Tues 6th– Fri 9th Feb Year 6 residenƟal to Hollowford  

Wed 7th Feb Parent forum 8:55am in Our Space 

Fri 9th Feb Wear what you love non-uniform day 

Mon 12th-Fri16th Feb Half term holiday 

Tues 20th Feb Year 6 SATs meeƟng for parents 8:55am-
10am 

Wed 21st Feb EVERGREEN Parent Showcase 8:45-9:30am 

Fri 23rd Feb RecepƟon trip to LiƩle Owl Farm 

Thur 29th Feb 1R class assembly 8:55am in the hall 

4th-8th March Careers Week 

Thur 22nd Feb World Book day costume sale 3:10pm 

Tues 6th Feb Safer Internet Day 

Weekly aƩendance:  
Whole school: 96.7%              
(same as  last week) 
 
Best year: Year 1 with 97.81% 
Best class: 4O with 99.35% 
                    Well done. 
 

Also well done to RC with aƩendance 
above 99%.  

We recognise the addiƟonal challenges which 
some of our families face. Our in-school cerƟfi-

cates celebrate the full range of aƩendance. 

Housepoints: 
  Severn 340 
  Avon  302 
  Teme  237 
Overall winners:   Severn 
KS 1 winners:  Avon 

KS2 winners:  Severn 
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Who 



Music  

at Cherry Orchard 
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Year R 

Reception have been learning about tempo and pitch in music this term and have 
looked at linking music and movement - we love a dance! We also enjoyed playing 
the African drums when learning about Africa and we used percussion instru-
ments when we became Nursery Rhymes Rockstars in Forest School.   



Cherry Orchard Primary School  - Timberdine Close, Worcester, WR5 2DD    

office-co@riverscofe.co.uk      Telephone 01905 352787 

Year 3 
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YEAR 4 

In the Autumn term, Year 4 compared Baroque and 
RomanƟc music. They explored composers from 
both eras.  

In the Spring term, the 
focus has been on the Indi-
an style music  - Rag, Tal 
and Drone and how they 
work together.  
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Who 

YEAR 5 



Cherry Orchard Primary School  - Timberdine Close, Worcester, WR5 2DD    

office-co@riverscofe.co.uk      Telephone 01905 352787 

Who 

Year 6 
Year 6 enjoyed creaƟng their own fantasy animals and creaƟng sound-
tracks to match them. Their work was based on Anthology of FantasƟc 
Zoology by Mason Bates. The focus of the unit was to expose children 
to a range of classical music and to get them to talk about it in terms 
of the dimensions of music (pulse, rhythm, tempo, Ɵmbre etc). 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Worker of the Week Star of the Week 

RC Herbie Oscar 
RO Layla Josie 

RR Florence Elodie 
1C Lenni Aiden 
1O Aland Jack 
1R Theo George 
2C Olivia Nora 
2O Abigail Zander 
3C Herbie Lily 
3O Rose Max 
3R Rogan Ibrahim 
4C Daniel Alfie 
4O Sophie Jorgie 
4R Barbora Maya W 

5C DesƟny Emily 

5O MaƩhew April 
5R Eden Ella 
6C Erin Ellis 
6O Esme Leo 
6R Jack Oscar 



Safer Internet Day is a great opportunity to focus on online safety with your child, what-
ever their age.  This year’s theme is all about change and influence online. 

Safer Internet Day 2024 is celebrated on 6th February 2024, with thousands of people 
across the UK working together to champion youth voice and engage in conversa-
tions about how we can all work together to make the internet a great and safe 
place. 

Help and advice for you as a parent or carer 

Below, we look to answer some of the key questions you may have this Safer Internet 
Day with advice from the South West Grid for Learning. 

About Safer Internet Day 2024 

Read more about the theme of the day here: Safer Internet Day 2024 - UK Safer Internet Centre  

Common questions: 

Things change so fast online, it’s hard to keep up with what my child is doing. 

Staying up to date with what children are doing online can feel like a challenge some-
times.  Here are a few simple steps you can take to help bridge the gap. 

Things change so fast online, it’s hard to keep up with what my child is doing - UK Safer Internet Centre  

My child keeps asking to play a game, or download an app that I don’t know about, 
what can I do? 

The easiest was to address this is to research the game or app before you download it, 
to see what it is and what it offers.  E.g. in-app purchases or connection with others, 
etc. 

My child keeps asking to play a game, or download an app that I don’t know about, what can I do? - UK Safer Internet Cen-
tre  

My child is asking for a new device and I’m not sure they’re ready for one. 

It’s important to think carefully before getting any kind of edvice for your child.  Not 
only can it be an expensive decision, it’s also necessary to consider the ‘5 W’s’. 

My child is asking for a new device and I'm not sure they're ready for one - UK Safer Internet Centre  

I’m not sure if the content my child is watching is a good influence on them, what can I 
do? 

Children can be influenced by the content they watch as soon as they’re old enough 
to go online. 

I'm not sure if the content my child is watching is a good influence on them, what can I do? - UK Safer Internet Centre  

Perfect Ɵming, with our new 
iPads in use across the school... 



My child is keen to share content and make a change online.  How can I help them 
achieve this safely? 

Lots of young people are turning to the internet to talk about issues they’re passionate 
about, to help raise awareness, and promote social change. 

My child is keen to share content and make a change online. How can I help them achieve this safely? - UK Safer Internet Cen-
tre  

How to make a report online. 

Information to help you, if you need to make a report on an app, game, or website. 

How to make a report online - UK Safer Internet Centre  

Find out more about specific issues. 

If you would like more information about specific online safety issues, there are a range 
of places that you can go. 

Find out more about specific issues - UK Safer Internet Centre  



Wednesday 7th February 
8:50-10am in Our Space 

 

Please come along and have a chat about 
school matters over a cup of coffee/tea (and 
maybe even a biscuit!). We value your voice. 

 

Our focus/foci this time: 

· Routes of communication 

· Our new website—please help us to test it! 
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Who made this mess? 

AƩendance 

This is a screenshot of the AƩendance guidance which is on our website, along with our 
AƩendance Policy. Please help support your child’s educaƟon by ensuring that they are 
in school, on Ɵme, every day. If your child is absent for any reason, please make the 
office aware of this as soon as possible, as the twice daily aƩendance registers are legal 
documents that must be accurately completed and shared with the LA. AƩendance is a 
‘hot-topic’ for the school, the MAT, the LA and the Government, as every child has the 
right to a full educaƟon. 

 



  Reminders/informaƟon 
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School gates open at 8:30am and will close when children should be in 
class at 8:45am. This is when lessons start and the register is taken. The 
gates will be open again at 3:05pm for a 3:10pm finish for Reception 
children and a 3:15pm finish for all other year groups. Please try to be 
prompt in the mornings so that all opportunities for learning are able to 
be taken and in the afternoons by standing away from the building, 
close to the areas where your child will be released. 

 

Please try NOT to drive down Timberdine Close in 
the mornings unless you have a parking permit for 
the school as there are not places to turn safely 

around. We have been asked to pass on that the NHS have 
had their entrances blocked and there have been some near 
misses with both children and vehicles, and, as a result, the 
community police officers will be doing some spot patrols. 

 

 

Our Facebook username is cherryorchardps, as is our Twitter 
username. Please search us out to see what is going on on our pages. 
We try to post to both types of media just to keep the world up-to-date 
with the amazing things going on in school. 

Please try to discourage the bringing of toys/non-school items into 
school. They can go missing or get broken, meaning the children can 
get upset. Please keep them for home. 



Spring term 2023-24 clubs 

Year group Clubs Day Time 

Reception Choir 

Games 

Tuesday 

Monday 

3:15-4:00 pm 

lunchtime 

1 Computing 

Colouring and 
craft 

Lego 

Choir 

Monday 

Monday 

  
Monday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4:00 pm 

3:15-4:00 pm 

  
3:15-4:00 pm 

3:15-4:00 pm 

2 Book club 

Colouring and 
craft 

Lego 

Choir 

Monda 

Monday 

  
Monday 

Tuesday 

Lunchtime 

3:15-4:00 pm 

  
3:15-4:00 pm 

3:15-4:00 pm 

3 Scratch (coding 
club) 

Maths games 
and puzzles 

Choir 

Homework 

Art 

Monday 

  
Tuesday 

  
Tuesday 

Wednesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4:15 pm 

  
Lunchtime 

  
3:15-4:00 pm 

Lunchtime 

3:15-4:15 pm 

4 Times tables 

Scratch (coding 
club) 

Running 

Maths games 
and puzzles 

Choir 

Monday 

Monday 

  
Monday 

Tuesday 

  
Tuesday 

Lunchtime 

3:15-4:15 pm 

  
3:15-4:15 pm 

Lunchtime 

  
3:15-4:00 pm 

5 Running 

Science 

Indoor games 

Maths games 
and puzzles 

Choir 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

  
Tuesday 

3:15-4:15 pm 

3:15-4:15 pm 

3:15-4:00 pm 

Lunchtime 

  
3:15-4:00 pm 

6 Running 

Science 

Indoor games 

Choir 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4:15 pm 

3:15-4:15 pm 

3:15-4:00 pm 

3:15-4:00 pm 

Orchestra will continue to run on a Friday after school for those 
who are already members. 

Photography club is an externally provided club on Tuesdays. 

4:00 pm 

4:00 pm 



Need some support? Some helpful places to go…. 

The Wellbeing Hub - Schools - Teen Tips  

The following pages are screenshots of the help and support we can sign-
post our families to (used to be called our Early Help offer). The links won’t 
work in this format but they can be accessed from our website page (called 
SupporƟng Families under the Parents tab at  hƩps://www.cherryorchard-
pri.worcs.sch.uk/ ) so please visit if you want to find out more. 
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